‘"TIRZ BOARD MEETING
October 20, 2016
Minutes

Members Present: Kelly Young~ Chairman
Robert (Stormy) Higgins ~ Vice Chair
Charles Black
Sam Vinson

Staff Present: Dana Schoening, Director of Planning and Development
Kelley Messer, Assistant City Attorney
Zack Rainbow, Planning and Development Services Manager
Melissa Farr, Administrative Secretary

Others present: Bruce Kreitler, Councilman

Item One: Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 9 a.m. in the Basement Conference Room of City Hall.

Item Two: Approval of Minutes
Mr. Higgins moved to approve the minutes for October 15, 2015, and Mr. Vinson seconded

the motion. The vote was approved by four (Young, Higgins, Black, and Vinson) and none
opposed.

Mr. Higgins moved to approve the minutes for January 21, 2016, and Mr. Vinson seconded
the motion. The vote was approved by four (Young, Higgins, Black, and Vinson) and none
opposed.

Item Three: Discussion and possible approval of cover letter, evaluation matrix, and
evaluation response for project proposals

Mr. Schoening provided the review of a draft for the cover letter, with revisions that were requested
at the last meeting. Mr. Young inquired about the simplicity of the application. The discussion
was based upon concern of attracting applicants rather than making the process difficult and
driving them away. It was concluded that a good foundation for the process has been laid, and it
is understood that more information will be necessary for larger projects than those smaller in
nature.

Mr. Black shared his concern about the time period allowed for the Commission to meet and
review in accordance with the application process. Mr. Higgins agreed a pre-consultation sounds
like a good idea, but it should not be a requirement.






